
 

PUBLIC NOTICE – 2021 ANNUAL 
REPORT 
Gannawarra Shire Council has received the 
audited financial report for the year ended 
30 June 2021 from the Victorian Auditor-
General’s Office, which includes the audited 
financial statements, the audited 
performance statement and the signed 
auditor’s report. 
The Gannawarra Shire Council Annual 
Report for year ended 30 June 2021 will be 
considered by Council at its next meeting to 
be held on Wednesday, 20 October at 
6.30pm. 
In accordance with the Local Government 
Act 1989 s.134, Council will have copies 
available for inspection at the Council’s 
Customer Service Centres during office 
hours and online at www.gsc.vic.gov.au  
Tom O’Reilly 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 

 

PREPARE YOUR PROPERTY NOW 
FOR FIRE DANGER PERIOD 
In preparation for the coming Fire Danger 
Period, residents are encouraged to 
remove or reduce any potential fire risks 
across their property.  
Now is the time to clear gutters, remove 
excess weeds or debris, and develop an 
evacuation plan. 
Meanwhile, in the interest of community 
safety, Council staff will soon commence 
fire hazard inspections, focusing on vacant 
blocks and areas that surround dwellings 
throughout the Gannawarra. 
For further information on how you can 
keep your family and community safe this 
fire season, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/emergency  
 
LIGHTING THE GANNAWARRA 
Residents and visitors are benefiting from 
improved street lighting across the 
Gannawarra thanks to the recent 
completion of the Lighting the Regions 
project. 
As part of the project, lightbulbs in 150 
streetlights throughout the municipality 
were replaced with LED varieties, which 
provide greater illumination whilst reducing 
Council’s carbon footprint. 
Council is one of 11 municipalities 
participating in the Central Victoria 
Greenhouse Alliance project, which was 
made possible thanks to Federal 
Government stimulus funding through the 
Local Roads and Community Infrastructure 
Program.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 6 OCTOBER 
KERANG (10.30 am – 12 noon) 
NOTE:  
Bookings for Council immunisation 
sessions are essential, which can be 
made by phoning (03) 5450 9333.  
NOTE: Due to works at the 
Gannawarra Shire Children’s Centre, 
Kerang immunisation sessions are 
currently held at the Sir John Gorton 
Library (corner Murray Valley 
Highway and Shadforth Street, 
Kerang). 
Only one parent/guardian should 
attend with the child to be vaccinated. 
Anyone showing COVID-19 symptoms, 
or those who are in isolation, should 
not attend.  
For more details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/ 
immunisation  
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will be 
held on Wednesday, 20 October 2021 
at 6.30pm. This meeting will be 
livestreamed at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/livestream  
Residents can submit questions 
to Council for consideration 
during Question Time by 
completing a form online at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime  
by 5pm the day before each meeting. 
NOTE: COVID-19 restrictions in place 
at this time may impact the meeting. 
Any changes will be promoted via 
www.facebook.com/gannawarra   

 
EMPLOYMENT VACANCIES 
 

 

• Early Childhood Educators – 
(Various positions available) 

• Pool Lifeguards – Casual 
• Family Day Care Educator – In 

home (part-time) 
 

For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE   
Thank you to everyone 
who took the time to 
have their say on 
Council’s Draft Financial 
Plan. All feedback 
received will assist with 
developing the final 
version of this important 
document, which ensures the 
long-term financial sustainability of 
the Council and determines how the 
Council caters to important social 
needs through the funding of key 
community projects. 
Kind regards, 
Mayor Charlie Gillingham 
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